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IMPORTANT DATES 

TERM DATES 
 

 
Term 2: Apr 24—Jun 23 
 
King’s Birthday public  
holiday– Monday 12th 
June 
 
Curriculum Day—Tuesday 
13th June—no students at 
school 
 
Last day of Term 2—Friday 
23rd June 
 
 
Term 3: Jul 10—Sep 15 
Term 4: Oct 2—Dec 20 
 

 

 
 

From the Principal 
What a busy two weeks it has been since our last newsletter. 

Thank you 

Lots  of thank yous to start this week.  Thank you to all families who supported 

our Scholastic Book Fair.  The money raised will be used to purchase new books 

for all students to read in classrooms or at home.  We are aiming to increase our 

Just Right Book library to ensure all students have books to read at their 

instructional level so they are reading to learn.  

Thank you to all our special guests who attended our Grandparents and Special 

Person’s Day.  There was a lovely vibe within the school of connectedness.  

Sitting and having lunch together was a great way to connect with families and 

meet the people in our student's lives who are important to them. Students 

were so proud to share their classrooms, explain their learning and complete an 

activity with their guests. 

Grade 2/3 Excursion 

This week our Grade 2/3 students  were immersed in an activity to learn 

important life skills.  

They collectively chose a recipe, - Choc Chip Cookies - then walked to Boronia 

Woolworths where they purchased the required ingredients and then back at 

school they baked their Choc Chic Cookies—which were delicious.! 

A big thank you to Mrs Andrews and Simone for supporting the class as their 

classroom teacher was unwell and it was important the excursion went ahead.  

Curriculum Day 

A reminder that Tuesday 13th June will be a student free day.  Teachers will be 

onsite using the day to plan for Term 3. I hope all families enjoy the extra extra 

long weekend as this is the day after the King’s Birthday public holiday. 

National Walk to School Day 

I am  thrilled to inform you that our walk to school event was a tremendous 

success. The weather was on our side, and it was a delight to witness the 

enthusiasm and participation from both students and parents. I thank all our 

families who actively embraced this initiative, promoting a healthier lifestyle and 

contributing to a greener environment. 

EDITION 15 

“Growing through learning” 



 
COVID Safety Supports 

COVID is still making the rounds.  Please take care of yourselves and your families.  

If your child tests positive, it is recommended that they stay at home for 5 days. Students at school that have 
flu like symptoms will be sent to the sickbay and parents will be asked to pick them up.   

Feel free to pop into the front office and pick up some masks and we have a limited supply of RAT kits available 
as well.  

Be mindful of the 1.5 distancing when in groups or busy areas. Let's remember to wash our hands and to use 
sanitiser regularly.  
 

Colds and Illnesses 

With the change in the weather we are noticing more students are coming to school unwell.  If your child is 
coughing, has a runny nose or a temperature please keep them at home.  Students often feel worse during the 
day and being at school when you feel unwell if no fun. 

In addition if your child experiences any gastro symptoms, vomiting or diarrhoea,  there needs to be 24 hours 
without an incident before they can return to school.  

Staff also have the same rules and are not to be at school if they have flu like symptoms.  We do want to keep 
everyone as safe as possible so that the least amount of people have to stay away from school through the 
current flu season. 
  
I hope our whole school community can help with this. If you have any questions or you’re unsure, please don’t 
hesitate to call the school. 

Paediatrician 

Did you know that our school is fortunate to have the services of a paediatrician once a month?  If you would 
like more information please speak to Mrs Harris.  

 

Uniforms 

I have  noticed that some of children are coming to school in the mornings without 
wearing a jumper. They definitely make me feel cold as I go nowhere without my coat and 
scarf. It is definitely getting chilly. Please support  your children to dress for the season.  

 

State School Relief 

We can help families who are experiencing financial hardship to purchase school uniform.  Please see Leonie or 
Penelope for assistance.  

 

Community Pantry 

Please remember our community pantry is available to any families who need some support.  
In our community we know many families are doing it tough and our community pantry is 
here to help.  It is located in the Breakfast Club room. 

 

 

Have a wonderful, and hopefully warm weekend everyone! 

Penelope Harris 
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Build up frequent father points 

 

I will never forget the feeling I had when my first wife and I separated regarding our children. Wow, I am going 
to need to learn to become a dad. Although, 2006 feels so long ago, I hope that dads can learn to become dads 
in less difficult circumstances. The days where dads like me only had a relationship with their children through 
their wife are hopefully gone. Most blokes I know now really value their relationship and the time they have 
with their children.  
  
  
I love spending time alone with my children. I regularly have daddy daughter or daddy son dates to a local café 
or take both of my younger children to the park, or the local swimming pool. Having quality alone time with 
their children is a great way for dads to have their confidence built.  
  
Children will often associate their dads with activity. With my younger children I will often build Lego, play Mo-
nopoly, bounce on the tramp, play down ball, bake goodies, or build a Hutt. With my eighteen-year-old son I 
will have a game of PlayStation, watch a movie, go to the boxing gym to do weights and boxing drills. But many 
of men associate time with their children with fishing, walking, using tools and many other ways that build up 
frequent father points. 
  
 It is hard to develop a relationship with your children when you invest no time into them. It is best to start 
building frequent father points in your children's childhood. That way in the sometimes-turbulent times of ado-
lescence you have a connection point. Most parents take parenting seriously, but one of the fundamentals of 
raising children well is spending time in your children's space which is often overlooked.  
  
So how are your (or your partner's) frequent father points going? If they need some topping up, you can start 
by doing something together, they enjoy. 
  
Sole mothers can also take these notes on board and have a NO RULES weekend with your kids, where you 
have a change of routine and activity that can give kids a chance to see you in a different way.  
(Michael Grose, Build up frequent father points). 
 
 
I hope everyone has a fantastic weekend.  
 
 
From Eddie 



 

PREP 

Hudson—for being a 

learner, coming into 

class cheerfully and 

ready to learn. 
  

GRADE 

1 

Rylee—for keeping her 

work space tidy and 

showing respect for her 

own and the property of 

  

GRADE 

2/3 

Keagan—for helping 

your classmates to be 

their best learning 

selves. 
  

GRADE 

4/5/6 

Tyson—for showing the 

school value of being a 

learner by telling the time 



Students earned 5 leaves this 

week which is 500 

acknowledgements of positive 

behaviour. 

Congratulations everyone! 





 




